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OVERSIGHT HEARING ON THE EQUAL EMPLOY-
MENT OPPORTUNITY COMMISSION’S EN-
FORCEMENT POLICIES

THURSDAY, JULY 18, 1985

Housz or REPRESENTATIVES,
SuscoMMITTEE ON EMPLOYMENT
CoanarrrzE ON EDUCATION AND LABOR,
Washington, DC.
The subcommittee met, pursuant to call, at 9:30 am., in room
2261, Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. Matthew G. Martinez
(chaxrmanoftheaubcommttoe)

presiding. :
Members present: Representatives Martinez, Williams, Gunder-

son, Henry, and J

Staff present: Eric P. Jensea, acting staff director; Paul Cano,
legislative assistant; Genevieve Galbreath, chief clerk/staff astist-
ant,DrBethuehlmann,Repubhcanataﬂ‘direchrforeducation;
andMaryGan‘ner,Rem iglative associate.

MazTiNgz. This come to order.

Today’s hearing will be an t review of EEOC’s new en-
forcement policies. Next Tuesday, July 23, at 9 a.m., the subcom-
mittee has invited the administration officials from the Justice De-
partment, the EEOC, the Department of Education and the Nation-
al Endowment of the Humanities to comment on ‘he Federal col-

lection of affirmative action plans and the enforcement of Federal

mlg%empnmbepmﬁst and Februery of this year, the Equal Em-
r year Tusry year,
loyment Opportunity Commission announced new
in its enforcement and remedial policics. The intent of
ﬁoncywmtommasethehhgatmn of individual cases of unlaw-
discrimination. The witnesses todey will comment in detail on
these changes.
As chairman of the oversight subcommittee for the EEQC, how-
ever,lhaverecexvednummusmenageaofconoemaboutthe

EEQC’s perceived change in enforcement and commitment.
Theee percephons have, unfortunately , fueled by commenh
m the pres by the chairman
tteu the Justice De of the civxl
ngl.etlawmhghtofthe thoStottteale
me caution responsible EEOC
the House of Representatives does not the Jultice Depart-
ment’s careless of the Stotts decilion and who
prove of the manner tion officials are using mter-
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gretationofthecivilﬁghtslawtoundomyearaofhardstruggle
or equal opportunity in this country.

Quite simply, the Supreme Court has not fully and directly ad- o,

dremedthemueofprmmﬁwmmdmdormommlﬁfbr
unlawful discrimination. Let that be perfectly clear.

With to the i lem, at the 0y the ageney
has noti Momqﬁf%tm %RM
to modify current. ruiss and policies on the guidelings on
employee selection procedures, ahykvhfwm%
ination in employee selection procedures; lhmw ’

707 which governs the collection of Federal ive action
lana;theequa]pagufl‘orequalworkportimxofthel‘airhbor
tandards Act; the dicapped i Federal EEO regula-
til?‘ss; and regulations on costs and benefits under employee benefit

p'l‘hi'swholeaaleat_:tionbytheAgmcyhasrniledmﬁdenblo.eon-

Mr. Henry, do you have a statement? . .

Mr. HeNrY. Mr. Gunderson first.

Mr.MArrmu.Oh,Mr.Gundemn,Ididn'tmﬁceyoucamin.,
Wehavewithusonthecommittee,swve(}undemon.rankingmi-
nority member, and Mr. Henry. o

Mr.Gvnnnsou.mnkyomMr.Chairman.lmttobeﬁnﬁy
remarks by welcoming Commissioner Alvarez to our subcommittee.
I think it is a time for us to reallj have some oversight in this
whole issue of equal em lo{&ent opportunities, the Commission’s
enforcement, remedy anf relief policies.

I would hope that as I that I wonld ccution, I guess, my
coll on both gides of aisle that if this is to be an over
sight ing, then we ought to begin with open minds. oo

we are here with preconceived notions
conclusions, I think frankl , we are wasting
committee and certainly time of the Commissioner, if we
notinterestedinredlyﬁndingoutthefacuarebefmwmkeup
ourminds,jumgetoeonclusions. ’ '
Comemimioner bere b va s e oenth s such o dedicatod

mmissioner here with us m
and hopefully clear up any ions that mig
minds of this subcommittee and ps also in the public as
resultof—iflmaybesoblunt,someinaecuratepreuw '

I also hope that the Commissioner will be able to explai us
al:ingttlilggtt‘ﬁmtw y ‘l';ihc;tst-aunng:, and : lain'.exactly hz

op 0 New po exp W)
they mean to the Commission’s enforcement capabilities.

e adoption of these two now statements, the Commission’s
statement of enforcement issued September 11, and its policy state-
ment on remedies and reliefs for individual cases of unlawful dis-
crimination, issued Feb: 5, the Commission, I think, has com-
mitted itself to pun._ng and effectivo relief on behalf of every
victimofunlawﬁxldiscrimination,boththmughindividualand
class actions, and that seems to me to be ¢ ppropriate.
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Admittedly, this commitment reflects a shift in policy for the
EEOC, and mﬂybehevethatltmseenbytlwcommmonuan
et’fcrttomorevxgomslyenforcetheequaloppommtyhmmthu

Th?r'yehubeenalotofcrihcumand icisth of this Comumis-

Commmnenforcubembmitﬂefgitho.theComm&rliﬁp
Now, this hcil_mgb_eancntmuilbecaun,No.l,_ ads
o

Well.whxlEethuma course than was initiated before, it
makessenn,thatxfthaﬂommm.polwyuuenumofm

chanoe,andtheycertuinlyoughtto{e to be defend-
ed and explained to this subcommittee theymcntxcxnd.
Thank you, Mr. Chairmaw.
Mr. MarTINEz. Thank you, Mr. Gunderson.
Mr. Henry.
Mr. Hxnry. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I,too,wouldmmplyhfetoweloomeMr Alvamlhavetouy
ﬂmtqmtefrankly,therehavebeenmnycomm m‘y.ean
now,astntheoommumntofthemmntadmmutmhon
tohxﬁ dedwahonofto vtﬂe n;.ﬁt:e and aggressive enforcement, the
whole panoraina of ci ﬂ:ﬁm
Andltmmhgh of concerns that, obviously, any
Id undpohcyu a great deal of skepticism.
o

Chamnan,butalsoto thatlshmthaconcemabout
whatlbeheve, quite frankly ntendencytodminhhthe

im
mn.ﬂnkyoubearthatburden,andxtmtaaalkepﬁm
which makes it hard to deal, I think, sometimes constructively
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witnesses.
Mr. Alvarez.

STATEMENT OF FRED W. ALVAREZ, COMMISSIONER, EQUAL
EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY COMMISSION

IfIwould.Im;uldliketodoliverasummaryofmymtemcnt.
However,itwﬂlbebeumeoftheanﬁmcontextofthemin
the ent gram,hai:ianeceuaryfmm_ our standpoint to -

In_eedut:lymakoclear“toyou,honvqr!thaltmiwillbedi-w_.ing 3
unanimo adopted Commission policies, as a single -
member of a five-meraber Commission. Your invi:awhbn also ssked
ustobepreparedtodincuuanypropooednviﬂoutothoUnﬂbrm’,’é
Guidelines on Employee Selection.
thaB:eauseIhaveleuﬁoreporttoyouonthat.letmeta‘kabout |
IastJul,theCommiuionapprovedareaoluthntoexpanditl
review of the guidelines from a review of the recordkeeping aspects
ofit.toreviewthefguidoline-infheirenti.nt{.

In preparation orm'iatesﬁmonytoday, was advised by our -
Office of Counsel that a general review for Commission study

8
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and background is still under preparation. No proposals for any re-
vigions to the guidelines have been presented to the Commission
from the staff, nor am I aware that any have been developed by
any Commissioner or any office within the Comniission yet.

refore, the status of the general review is at a etaff level, so
e ith seapect bo,the enfo ‘ that I

ith respect to the rcement prograra, it is important that
discuss the remedies policy with you in the context of the emtire
enforcement program. The remedies policy is the third part of a
package of policies desi to implement this Commission’s ap-
proach to more effective law enforcement. T

The hope of the Commission is that through policies like this
one, we can move the to a higher level of enforcement. Let
meputthi:incontext:m%ommmon‘ believes, as does Congress,
that the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission is a ‘aw en-
forcement agency. )

The Commission believes that an effective law enforcement
agency must do at least three things well. First of all, it nust make
decisions which are as accurate as possible on churges filed before
it, alleging a violation of the laws it enforces.

Secondiy, it must be predictable about bringing enforcement ac-
tions when the laws are violated, and third, it must seek the fullest
relief available on behalf of those harmed by the violation as it

can.

The package of enforcement policies I will describe for you ad-
dresseJ directly those components. First of all, the investigative
policy. In December 1988, this Commission determined that it was
ready to muve toward a more complete and Letter investi-
gations of charges by s-ifting more of its resources the rapid
charge processing system to a system which encouraged fuller in-
vestigations.

The ra 'dchargesystemwesdesignedtooffertheparﬁestothe
charge of discrimination an early opportunity to resolve the charge
through a negotiated settlement with minimal investigations, and
without a finding by the Commission on the merits of the allega-
tion.

The Commission staff, in presenting the December 1983 resolu-
tion, acknowledged that the role of rapid system had
become primarily that of a facilitator or a claims ster. Howev-
er, because the rapid charge m performed several distinct
functions, the Commission’s resolution did not gbolish the system.

Rather, it eliminated the presumption in favor of the rapid
charge system and directed that a case-by-case analysis be done to
determine whether an incoming charge should be assigned to an
extended investigation unit.

The principal concern was that the predominant reliance on the
rapid ¢ system eliminatedahrﬁ;ttxlmberofmwhich,if

y investigated, would have more di y fulfilled the primary
law enforcement mission of the ageacy.

The clear expectation of the Commission’s staff was that a larger
number of cases would be more fully investigated, and in those in-
vestigations which merit was found, the hope was that the full in-
vestigation would result in a more accurate decision and a better

Q

™
> o A e e st B g e o 3
Sk % Wm&%&.&,m\av‘:‘#ﬁ‘i,\ﬁxéilﬁehﬁm:&ﬁ“" i

oo . . , o
BN e g g VR BT et

e




6

l'.l‘u:htj; ac:l:se for the Commiseion's litigation program, should concil-
on

IwasnotamemberoftheCommnmonm 1983 but I would have
supported that resolution, because in my view, it made a signifi-
cant contribution toward the quality of our onmahng on

Iwasamember,however oftheCommmoninBeﬁ:nbeth
when we adopted the second policy in this statunent
of enforcement golwy That policy is relevant to
and quality of determinations we maka, andthepredlctahlityof
ou’i"henf;:olm:yent )| I tea tha field i vuﬁp-
e uamnpeone t sta t once a n

tion determines that reasonable cause exists to believe that ene
thelawstheCommmonenforeeshasbeenuohted,eoncilhﬁq
forts as the law prescribee will be fully pursued.

If, however, conciliation proves unsucceesful, all sach cnu
shouldbesubmltteddlroctlytotheCommmonforliﬁMonﬁl-
thorization. Under the prmoua practice, a meritorious case

submitted to several layers of review, whhh ubd.thp quﬂl-
tion, is this meritorious case y of our resources?

Sometimes the queetion was, lhould we tﬁhm&horhul
case? Thus, even though a finding made by our

ownagencythatreasonableeauseexbts bolieveﬂuttbollw
was violated. we continued to ask ounelvw‘ﬂ'u'ough several layers
of lawyers whether we should pursue that violation.

In adopting the statement of enforcement policy, this Commis-
sion saw no reason to continue the process of picking and
from among meritorious cases unless some overriding reason
oo i e, good reason had to exist

e under the previous practice, a reason

to pursue a case in which we found discriminatior, andundwtha
newpohcy, agoodmasonhastoenstnottopursue

pal goal f the enforsement poliy. We hape. the “""mﬁ" g ali

enforcement policy. We hope t

unconcnlllt:yt;d;’”m8 reasonable cause d!:;:rsmmof onsted o fabe ey
mission, repea our
field investigators, our ﬁeld attorneys, and our field decmion
makers, will have a stronger incentive to produce in the first ir-
stance a higher-quality product.

Under this pohcy, a much er probability exists that the Com-
mission will authorize field to act on the results of that
reasonable cause determination.

In addition, field in tors, field attorneys, and district direc-
tors can now be assured that the Commission will directly review
their investigative memoranda, legal analyses, and decisions. .

Under previous practice, most meritorious cases never reach the
Commission because a series of legal reviews, each with the effec-
tive authority to reject those determinations never reach the Com-
mission.

Slmllarlyandjustas rtant,isthemessageweu'esendmgto
employers and unions. Tg): that if our investigative

policy produces a reasonable cause etermmatxon, they can expect
that the EEOC will pursue enforcement action, unless a succeesful
conciliation is achieved.
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Simply stated, we have attempted to introduce a degiee of cer-
tainty of enforcement that did not exist under our previous prac-
tice. In the past, the frequency with which enforcement actions
were brought to back up our own reasonable cause determinations,
causedmanywhodealththEEOCtodmegardowpmandto
ta%uls):;:sm tl:mompohcywxllhel the results of
e t new pmmﬁegrate ts

our investigative process into an effective -enforcement program.
Weexpectthatprodwtahleenforeomentshoundpromotémmemn—
pliance and more conciliation.

Finally, the remedies moutofaoollechvennnonthe

Commission that rem ould be sough* fo the full extent of
the equitable power contained in title VII exd its lagulnﬁve histo-
Inaddmon, there was a thataeompmhemivoltatement

on relief for individual cases
that our field personnel would tlnnk i terms of more eomplate
relief in cases in which cause was found, or about to be found.

In that conrection, we have developed a five-point policy state-
ment. That t‘Eonhcy statement contains the following elements: A re-

uirement that all employe -+ in the aff faviility be notified of
eir right to be free of zl(scnmination, assured that the par-
ticular type of discrimination won’t occur agai”..

Two, a requirement that corrective, curr.ive or preventive ac-
tlonsbetakenormeasumadowedtomsurethatnmﬂarmla-
tlons of the law will not recur.

uirement that each identified victim of discrimina-

tion be unco itionally offered placement in the position that the

gar:on would have occupied but for the discrimination suffered by
person.

Four, a requlrement that each ideatified victim be made whole
for andy loss of earning

. five, :nlra'eguﬁ:]rement that the rea;:mx;den(tl cease engaging in
the speclﬁc employment practice foun

dor fla VIT and the Age X: ﬂ’a‘"‘mm actices ¢ by
under title an m
National Labor Relations mﬁm
employees who exercised their u under that Federal law

e legislative hmtoryoftxtle is very clear that.the remed‘al
section of the National Labor Relations Act was the model for the
remedial section of title VII. Moreover, we assume that Congress
intended victims of discrimination on the basis of race, color, reli-
gion. =ex, national origin, age and handicap in the Federal sector to
recelve as complete relief as victims of discrimination on the basis

in or refraining from union activity,

Certamly, the eradication of employment discrimination is as im-
portant a national goal as is the promotion of collective bargaining.

When the policy was formally announced, there was some confu-
sion in the press concerning what the effect of this policy might be

on the Commission’s pursuit of class actior: cases.

TheCommmslonwxllpursueclauactwns.TheCom.nimonhas
confirmed its intentions in an April 23, 1986 letter to 48 Members
of Congress. A copy of that letter is in my statement as well.

Q
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The Commission has plainly stated that accurate decisionmakirg
and full make-whole and,preventiwmliefarethe incipal compo-
nenhofthisCommisﬁonsappm.chtoenforcingtmmlamcommib

ted to it by

increase in the number of cases

monitoroureﬁmfumthattheypmvido‘
the effective results which the Commission intended.

We are encouraged by the rece; thess policies are reneiving -

from our field employees, and rencwed sense of enthusiasm
among those empl as they view themselves more and movre.as
part of a maturing law enforcement agency. i
_I will be happy to answer any questions on those foregoing poli-
Cies.

e prepared statement of Fred W. Alvarez with at.achments
fo ows.f

PaerArzp StaTRMEUT OF FRED W, ALvAnn. CoivmmoNner, EQuaL Exrrovaznr
Orroi JNITY CrzanamoN

Good morning. name is Fred Alvarez. I am a mwmber of the Equal Employ-
mntOpm;nityMémmide.weﬂmhmmmr,lwhhwmm
thanks to the subcommittee for inviting me to at its hearing on the Commis-
sion’s policy statement on remedies and relief for individual cases of uniawful dis-

results clearly indicate ‘that there is a substantiz! -
the Commission. This

-
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crimination. I welcome this oportunity to describe to the subcommittse the new - .

remedies policy and to discuss with you what impact the Commission exnects tla
policy to have on our overall enforcem-nt program.
I must make clear that while I will discuss adopted C.mnmission poli-
goft.l.upappaﬁngbeforoyoumdlpnhngua member of a five-person
on.

L. UNIFCRM GUIDELINES OF EMPLOYER SELECTION PROCRDURES

The invitation ...m the subcomn:ittee also reqeuested that I be prepared
cuss the status of propouednvimtothéuniformguid:ﬂmgonm
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Commissioner of office wit.iin the Commission yet. the status of the

ment agency.
IntmopclyntthhinconmmConmhlionboHovu,udoquthttho

Equal Employment Comv .isslon is a law enforcement zency. The

mission believes that an ve law enforcement agency miwt do av least
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Exhibit A ‘
. . o
the Fqual t Opportunity is determined to fulfill
the equal employment opprortunity for
i g‘@mywmmmw

(]
Now Lé it therefore resolved: -
(1) that the Office of Operations is directsd to.communicate intefim guid-

-uce to the field lor the immediats implementation of this Resolution; and . 3
Pm-&m-ﬁmmdﬂnmcmdmdﬁww

(2) that the Offios of
submit to the «

changes in conformance with exhibjt A;
(3) that the Office of Manageient

Compliance Manval and

Ex

that budgetary alloce-
mwﬁanWMwumw
" - ~

CrarzNcE THoMAS,
Chairman.

Carmiz SHATIUCK,
Vice Chairman.

Tony GaLLEGOS,

Wn.uutA.Wn'l,
C iaioner.

Exumstr A—GUIDANCE ON MODIFICATION OF THE ApaaNisTRATIVE CHARGE PROCNSS

INTAKE
1. The Intake EOS will continue to elicit as much.

interview the ;d.:ld &
.hmmnosﬂnW’m&

atlor the operation & of”mm o palicies b s tedyondent. Any

uring the Intake
tions of personszl

eqn:i];lorlnformnﬂmuto

egations described above adversely

prebented by
informe-

mlnimnllynﬂdcntdnm‘wmo;ndl‘lmw

charges which constitute
be docketed in Intake. It is within the discretion of the fleld whether to re-

draft a minimally sufficient charge.
c{mua.linlntnhh

complaints and
formence with this guidance, except
require.
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should be the
mwtbch?lmwmﬁmd’mm by
decision (this option will probebly be infreq.intly used
of proof required in Zicet cases);
tformninvuﬁgaﬁm.induding:'ro-ﬂ:hmdﬁembr
pursuit of a negotiated settlemen, attempt, with or without a Fact-Findi
ference (settlement attempts should include the exchange of all relevant
betvmntheglﬂel);
e) referral to the Extendad Unit the TMC

Limited class cases ase’gned to the Unit should norrally be investigated,
be made, for all aggrieved individuals.
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EXTENDED INVESTIGATIONS

1. Each charge which is assigned to the Extended Unit as a possible litigation ve-
hicle will be assigned to a “team,” incl an . An need not be
mvolved in tbo.emum to m%whwh'.u?:qnot enm a8 litm’
vehi ° +, though an atto»ney's advice on such cases may be sought. Cases with

lored to the in the charge. The development of a sound investiga-
tive , which is and which is reviewed periodically, is essential

3 ever possible, an extended investigation will include an on-site review, if
such review be necessary to collect from or verify informa-

tion ement attempts after an investigation has been com and the evi-
dence t to make either a cause or no cause are inappropri-
ate in non-systemic cases,

6. In a case in which the Commission has performed a substantial tion

whenthechnginzpa.;?nehtowithdnwhhorherchnmunrmﬂtolnm
ment with the respondent, or when the charging party requests a Right-toSue

58-514 O-—85—2
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MONITORING CONCILIATION AGRAEEMENTS R
It is anticipated that the number of cause determinations and letters of viciatibns
will incresse a these modifications. With th ;

increase as a result of With this incresse, there is a
bility that the number of conciliation agreements will alao increass. Activity by re-

dent sant to such an must be closely monitored. Becaues the"
mnded nit will normally have executed the agressnen, and becsiuse violations of
conciliation agreements constitute a vehicle, the
ity for ion agreements will be to the Extended Unit (r%- .
gardless of the unit in which the was executed). Section 80 of the Compli-
ance Manual

[EBxhibit B)

UAL EMPLOYMENT OrrorTUNTTY COMMMESION,
Eq Washington, DC, September 11, 1884,
MEMORANDUM R

To: Johnn%ri Butler, General Counsel; Odessa Shannon, Director, Office of Prog-am °
Operations. .

From: Clarence Thomas, Chairman; Tony E. Call Commissioner; William A.
"v*mb, Commissioner; Fred W. Alvares, Canm ;

Subject: Statement of Enforcement Policy.
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(e)NoﬁceofConcihaﬁonFaﬂmwhereupplnbl’ e; and
mﬂgd*hewwmdeomphht. .
mﬁ' expects that each required analysis shall be succinct and com-
inan

manner.
Hmemnmmmplmum.mdthhwm

[Exhibit C)
Poucr&ummronnnmmna:mhuvmvn&norvmm
TION
On September 11, : uunmnmsqmg Commyisiion
wmmwhuetl: i has reascn to beliowe, that l:‘wﬂnhu-lj:ll::
:lwhuhkmm'mwtbw ol that the baslc elfic:
mdhwf-hmﬁmr‘ak' trw
mmdmmﬂwhubmm — The nhoue:
nizes that, in appropriate circuinstances, theamires to'bedasigned to

priaf

(1) A requirement that all employees of t in the affected be
fied of their i twbeﬁnofup:hwhﬂdmmbmnd the per-
ticular types dinﬁmimﬁonfoundoreomﬂhhdwﬂlnotmm

ures adopted, to ensure that similar found or

not recur;
(8)Arequinmentthntmhidanﬁﬁo;vicﬁmofdhcrimimﬂmhwﬁmnny

offerpdghcementinb;hepodﬁmthopermwwldhnmphdbmfordndb-

violations of the law will

20
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(2)Anquiumentthatmﬁve,cunﬁnwmﬁvawﬂonh&hn.&m f,‘




their :
mmmfu oliel. Thib of relief is not
to be ’ , this relief is to be to cure er
correct the souros of ths identified discriminetion and te minimiss the
change of its recurrence. < : :

In addition, the t must b. ;equiredo take all other sppropriate steps to
mum&ammdiumm.m of adverse mate-
rialhﬁhnhﬂnawtheunhwfulempbymentwacﬁwﬁomtb s person-
ne. B
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, o yoars at Hoads to h and Jigh 5
gate nationwide pattern or practice m“ mwﬂ atalatanc¥ e -

resources are job. The average caselond - thqr.ﬂnkov
field is now less than and therefors we belisve thet-a very 3
crease in our litigation e £hould we preve t0 be mistakeniti »
this we would not ,rm-w we
are confident the President the Congress would support 1 g n
y, we would hmmmwmdﬂdhhuntbcw:?f
directly t our new policies. This was an and we hawvy talin steps 5
ensure that it will not recur. This commmunication was compounded, we be- -
lieve, by articles these t EEOC iniﬁlﬁvuMaMmg@—;
other p| in The Washington Post Time magasine. We encloss a copy of the **
March 18, 1985, issue of Time containing a retraction. !
We appreciate interest in the Commission and we would be happy to discuss
these matters with you further at your convenience.
Sincerely,

CLaRENCE Thv.MAS,

Ch~irman.

ToNY GaLLzG 8,

Commissiover.

Fazr V. Auvarer,

C.  issioner.

W Commission

RosAurx G. SiLazrMAN,

Corimissioner. B
Enclosures. -

CoNaress or THE UNrTeD StaTES,
Housz or RerFreszNTaA’

TIVES,
Washington, DC, March 13, 1965.
Hon. CLARENCE THOMAS,

Chairman, %I Employment Opportunity Commission,
Washington,

hang in policy ammouront by i foey Eroes, 00" & Ft.mom" rorbunity Comimion m.
¢l in policy announ e re-
gm'dmgthspuuuitandgﬁuionofiylumicandin ual discrimination cases.

The Commission has v

focan primarily on oGt o discrimination has been proven. Wi 4
ocus on Cases w, e are -7
wneer':zedtha{thhmdimﬁmmlmforthmwlnﬂ
class action cases. This would be in contradiction of the original intent :
Congrees as embodied in Title VII of the 1984 Civil Rights Act and the 1972 amend-
mer:ts to that act and subsequent court interpretation.

Inadditionthhilinviohﬂonofthowmofthommu whet

ﬁmdingforthesyﬂamicpmmmm...nhdandlmuudom 1984 level

h’;lllo'syutamicfor - t.h.:'}edml ¥s commitment to main.
s

taining work enivironmente fres. of dlactiainatin T e handles

“pattarn and practice” discrimination cases, including but not limited to class action




, prad
ta progress. . a
ugustus F. Hawkins, Chi P acatisd'a
Williams, Cheirman, WM
Edwards, Chairman, m‘
R:ghu;untthwc.mrﬁm

g el 0% Fovs 2
Schneider, m.wwa@x:
lrfhm, Sidoey R, Yaise, Haimey Freek.
Foiey Marey Hap %mm
bara B Knmdg,“ Waiter E..Fauntroy,

Mr. MARTINEZ. Thankymverymuch.Mr Alvarez.

Mr. Williams, do you have any questions?

Mr. WiLuians. ] will reserve my time, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. MARTINEZ. Mr. Gunderson.

Mr. GUuNDERSON. Thank you, Mr. Alvarez.

I would like to begin, there has been a lot of contention and con-
cern about the Commission’s general pursuit of discrimination in
the area of civil rights, equal rights, et cetera. And there seems %o
be an indirect correlation or connection between concerns about
th;lCon}xlmmsmn and concerns about the Department of Justice on
civil rights

Can you explain to this committee what connection there is in
termsofthetgohcles of the civil rights actions of the Department of
Justice and the policies of your Commission?

Mr. ALvargz. This Commisgion makes its own independent judg-
ments on which actions to pursue on cases that come within our
jurisdiction, except for cases in the Supreme Court, where the stat-
ute says that the Justice Department determines what cases to -
take to the Supreme Court.

But we make our own independent judgment on how to enforce
title VII in the private sector and in the Federal sector. Title VII
requires that the Justice Department make enforcement decisions
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in the State and local sector, but we are ing t in our deci--

sionmaking in the area in which we have jurisdiction.

‘Mr.Gmmsozg.}hawerebé::aqy ion between the Ne-

partment of Justice and your on to try to adopt similar

they choose to e in the State and local iction area,
cause that is w] thoCongres:ﬁyntmyenfomethemwtu,
but in the private sector, we make all those decisions,
mission, a five-member body. }

Mr. GunNDERsSON. Ancther area of conesrn, I think, to many
W:pleinthecivﬂ‘rightscommunityhasbeentha&ottsm
edotm“; care to comment on how your Commission has respond-
Mr. Avvarez. There have been three developments with respect
to Stotts at EEOC. The first decisions that the Commission made,
or the chairman made, was not to reopen any of our pending con-
sentdecreestodetormmewhethertheyweraineommn'

ce with
amount of legal debate over what the effect of Stotts is, although it
is fairly clear what they said. -

whatever the Stotts decision held, and there is a tremendous -

We decided not to open our consent decrees up. Our general °

counsel did an analysis of the Stoits case, and determined, or rec-
g:g::ndedlytowthe Commi;ion that the Stﬁ:fb ga:e dx}layct?pplieii;io;

idn’t app. any kind of prospective relief, but in was li
ed to what the court called make-whole relief.

So, it ado whet, might be termed the narrow reading of
Stotts. And the Commission, as a body, has not moved to change
any of that interpretation or has not issued its general policy state-
ment about what it thinks the impact of Stotts is.

So that has been the development in the Stotts case, from the
Commission’s standpoint.

Mr. GUNDERSON. One of the other concerns raised by a number
of people on the committee is whether or not the Cor.mission, by
undergoing the ezient of view of different cases, individual cases,
whether, number one, you can meet the workload that would be in-
cluded in this.

Can you respond to that?

Wo are, kinsgull;.;rde than year ugo. Let

e are worki r we were a 1go. me just say
a word about how the litigation authorization process used to work.
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misuions‘lundpoin[tf.lunsqy\nﬁv
overwh us.
UNDERSON. haa been questions tt
rehefpohcxeearew due to the
“full relief” for the victim of discrimination.
% us
you define for us what
relief” and respond to the charge ¢ you
Mr. Avvarzz. The - i ‘Was
: thmk, very clearly, 4s what our field p
: find discrimination, the basic elements full relied
is.
o But we do recognize that we have d statutory and:a practical ob-
: hgatmntoconcihaﬁecues.andthehmedmpolicy hgl!‘mtdnlﬁ'
2 flexible lanm about conciliations, because we have
: %%n ﬁt a statutory standpoint and an
v Sog:m not an inflexible . We . n.sttemngourﬁeld :
- peole,mreeponse, reoponuto ticisms that we were . °
¥ to wholl madoquaterolnfthatthisinWhAt think the
- whtl:le relief should contain, and that is what they should
| sce
| In settlements, however, need teo keep tan "on those
issues, but engage in reaso :i'iio wx opposing
partybecweenwhatthsmodw! d ask for nndWllutw
coulaget.Andthatmwhatth'Mhtion in all about,
I, frankly, don’t: understand wlhy thispoli &,% as
being so i exible. The last paragraph of the pz{icyhu eon

sider to be plenty of ﬂexib!litywntun into it

But I do acknowledge that lombpeophhnverud tubeiutoo
inflexible. We have communicated to our étaff not to beinﬂexiblt
about it, but it is a process of centinuing to spread that word

we have to do, and I appreciate your question.
Mr. GunpxrsoN. Thank you.

that




- soriething that Congreséman Gur~':~son
heard in.other pleces, that this is too X
that we need to communicate to our C
mforththeﬁvemwwwh oo

policy is a
thghave Plenty cf flexibility. A,@a
C{)don’t.lamgayinganythigxdxﬂ'erentthanwhtluid i
you, E
MrMAmn.'l‘henl("sgetspeclﬁc Isitnot,nghtnow,under
the policy that exists, required that the employer make the full”
offer before conciliation?
% mﬁfxmnzllmht.that notth it Well,do |
¥ % is e it is. yon
have the pasrage that states that? hiad

It says required. And that is the word, you see. We get hung
on words, andalotoft:mesxtmverydxfggu.lttogetawayﬁ'om‘g
word, becauseawordmeansaeertamthmganquumdmm

l"’gdrAx.vAn:z.Well,JIw“lee revieth,andif&hntimplm-
tion is left by the words, then I ask the chairnian of the Com- ,
mission to consider a clarifieation on that point, butulremllit.‘it
smdth:smwhatweshouldseekasweentertheoonciliatwnproo- |

Thelastpa.rafraph Iwouldpomtoutwthesubeommxttee,l
tlnnkcontamspentyofﬂexiblhtymxt.andmltatu,lthmkm |
rately, what our conciliation oblige tion i underthgsbtuto
MAmlet’suym are a %rlon.mﬁuthty
andyouwanttohangtﬂn t on something. If there were contra.
dictory statements in and one is. “required,” the other one is
mvmgﬂenbﬂity,”whmhonewo;ddmhangyourhatoh? v
You are to hang your hat ‘one that.is indicated first, -
and that is mqmwd you'll stick to that, regardiess of what -
tﬁtmw I reavyhmto—ifyoum to g
fanandobjective,a:gyd: g:mgtobeaﬁeeuw%
forcement of the agency, to understand that you §
can’t have words in there tbat can be mminterpmwd
That is all I am saying.
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person who has been discriminated ;

crimination. It should be up to the victim to say ; lit-

gation is enough, despite how -
You need to elmure

company Or em
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MrALVAmIamnotawareoftbat.thattheCommmmhu
abanc-ned the use——

MrMAmWotﬂdyouﬁndoutform? ’

I o oy, Sure. 1 otttﬂl:gaﬂvom :analylia’andh
am not aware we are not; im; in
theenfomamntofthnltatnte.’ M

owmrutpo 7 wanthe Ja :
tion of remedy, was : ; ﬂnmamﬁna ¥k
went into, and iz many.of ysur les,didmlplit  differsnce,
orm%dhr:;dambmdmanfowofmmw.
co s
woul youn;’:nytlmmthhbothuideamtonmﬁm
thgdrmﬁem‘? I think, unfortunately, oﬁanﬂamnot,aad
VAREZ, more :
o el ot Bk e e
casesse e for an 211 A wai -
has lees bargaining power, wouldnccapt. ol such ‘things as.
clean up my personnel file. e
Mr. YOK,so,mpaztpo andwecwldgetthntcleat}yA

from the record just by reviewing and closed cases,

does thestatutej,uay,reqmreutheformal that you -
have—you.: testimony says require—are we backing off

from the statute?

If you once agreed this is filed, woul hchnically

into the requirement? Hov> we all hndv%';' on buth nidukm
tates dispositions and—do you understand w
MrAx.wumzIamoorry,MrHem-ylj‘,;u;t;!L ’t.I under-
stand where the word “require” is coming

Mr. Hengy. Well, from urteuﬂmonymthecommd’nieation.l
think mreanywhathasuswncamedéo use now we are

that

a fifth requirement. Now, two thingl, particu-
lqu you are meaning req -
eontheonehand. cansayxtincxumtho
of the plaintiff, the person andthatformwouldhe
xmrable, the hkelihood of successfully closed cases will
tremendously.

That is a very real concern, andifwearelhlmngto—yousddin"
your testimony it would stnke the negotiating hand, but the word
you used is a requirement. I think it is just:as important. If it is

E § 30
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f legal language. K g e - :}:- - 'e.‘ : 2
o%&mmlmpdwﬁntm‘%m* ‘tw
you have clarifled issue somewhat, and I would suspect, and;
you mywkhtbwmmmt,thnmd@emﬁtmgﬁh’;

isei dove
requirement that each
whole for any loss
Now, when

ther,and,thémllly .
aloﬁ%’ldu?;outdotmw Whoreuog;haothorhnnd :
might lose, he may n . : hang 5
u do not have that ight be sble to
&oemwhwmwmthmgﬁtmmldb ﬁ

the
employer and to the employee.
l&r(.’yeALvm m%m I understand your point we-dis-

Mr. ALvarez. And agreeing with Congressman Henry,

And
then if you look at the last paragraph, it says we encourage that
settlement process. You are telling our people, ask for this.

Mr. Hxnry. We could solve problem very quickly if they.
would be willing to clarify that statement, I mean' that would sol
theﬁroblem.

. ALVAREz. Pardon?

Mr. Hengy. If you clarify this, that would sure solve the :

very quickly.

-

Q
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full remedy, to yourself ' of gridf -
wm@m‘f‘m. e ankehidal - b"""g

to do. " .
Mr. ALvazrez. Sure. )
Mr.Hmnv.Ifyoudothisyouwouldbeaherotothechairmnn,-

quite frankly.
Mr.MAn'rm:z.Andaherotothenopleyouaretryingwmve.
Mr. HzNry. You may also have to have a— ,

Mr. ALvazrez. We would like to be. ’ C -
Mr. HeNry [continuing]. Problem where you make whole the
worker that is potentially relieved or lose his position and promo-

tion undertherequirement number three. .
Andyouaregomgtohaveaomeﬁmnvery i there, that

because an employee was illegally in violation of.the cfvil

rights statutes, was subsequently removed under one action, is
going to come back to you for another one.
You may just want to look at that. I want o look at the class
action issue. I would suggest that, I am assuming of the
reasons clrss action came about was not because you could, obvi-
ously, combine and at least partially make whole vast numbers of
peo leveryquickly,butmostofthesemib,lwouldogrsume,m
;i major corporations, AT&T, IBM, I am thinking of some of the
ones.
Mr. Hire. Bato I righ assuming that the major cor,

, Y. But, am I right in T COrpora-
tions, your larger corporations, mgrobably are more lmuud
and in g:ater compliance, by large, than smaller eases?

And there may, in fact, be some positive.aspects. from the civil
rights enforcement standard in moving further away from clase
action, in terms of getting into those employment communities
that have, in fact, because of the emphasis on class action, been
less willing to adjust employment practices.
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that I do, in °
on this
a category
5 mﬂﬂqp'
ther than aggressively
fh»«ﬁﬁ?}

E R

‘now #f Lhave any.time}
of us belisve to
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mw HIE

s aré: curreptly
20w,
. Chndp I don’t
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and 4

R thave is bry misundiretendine Sotwoen the Congres and ¥

ere - 3
Commission, itiswida?rudwwmuum
cautious, concerned, and dedicated of this Congress who.
have attem vigorously, to understand what it isryou are doing
with mMMWWWQm
unable to come to the conclusion l&onrwrmﬂ: is very.vigorous.
I don’t know what more to say, Mr. Chairman, except
that opinion, but I would be pleased to hea: you respond.
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Mr. ALvun.Wereaponded.allﬁvemembentookthatlotbr

that you sent to us, Congressman, seriously. We résponded to -
ywaysoquwnyuwewmm&f’éw*émaﬁm

can do. w"%
MrWn.umWelanchardeMtobe dgg
“Don’t watch what I say, watch what T do.” And s what the. »
Comngmmdmngthhrmrd ,ghe 1 l.choui’.’“ Eh
MrALVAm.Wewelcomeﬂmtrevibw » " P
Mr. MarTinNez. I think that is the best mcqndp;’iswaﬂ‘
what happens. We have had some onnonio(:( %

thatlfeltmahttlehoremwhvemyourm enforce:” -
ment,suchasnotallowmgthecomplamanttoexemﬁpnmgm
mtohuownﬁltatxmnon. to ask will be ha inj)t"i:‘it{g
+ uave one q we v %
whatyouaredomg? earewonmng v%

l;cymthe-eareas,andwhenﬂ:ou wﬂl
oursu mm:tteehaveanopm?xtytocommtonthuemle
and policy changrs before the them?
Mr. ALvarxz. Well, I don’t understand the process of .
theadoptlonofchangesofpohaes,andthe oeandmhcaﬁm.
and this subcommittee certainly knows howtoreachus.andhu
reg'\ixlrm commmiwatedl:lnthus. a ¢ that

am gl youbrough up. .

Mr. ALvarez. I assume that you will. . L
Mr. MARTINEZ. Well, it seems like we have a problemx The Corn-
mmonmaybefeelingoneway.thefour mbenm@the(maiht
mananothevw:gw havereeantlgio:m todvghx:hh?(!hnb
man in adoquate time, according guidelines, B
ance or the a eeoflomeonoonthoCommidiontom,

arebmng LN
mgresponntomemtheletterwhllyign his acknow! )
ment of the receipt on the date of mm,ﬁamwm
subcommittee not complied with his advanced notice
weeks. He got the letter 4 weeks before the scheduled hearings.
And yet, he says he wasa't given adequate notice in keeping with .
what he considered the proper notice procednru from our commit-
tee.
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So we have a problem there, and it is one of comntunication, end
it is just with the Chairman, - e

have an inpyt-~without - ‘
We s sttembiiine -
.. - ik

i

G i Ky Rt

% - - W Y !

ke PR Ry -
g T s ,5" -

we are going to bring up at this heering, then 1 am goipg to make "
it the entire issue. N U
ingmrtimda Wllwkfmmnlm"”h: ﬁ
tes. We gave any one of
those dates he could have set. There wasn’t a diite that wes, |
given. There were several dates given, #ind the indicates that
several dates were given. No Commissioner could be today
except Mr. Alvarez, and all of the sudden we have I under-
stand, at least three.

Let’s be honest. ’ ;

Mr. GUNDERSON. Let’s be honest, Mr. Chairman. Let’s read from
their letter. In this particular case, the Commission’s Offie of Con-
grusionalﬁaigi'mivedlon June 20, that is less than ] month
ago—you was a ongumoago—aletmonlylndicaﬁnf
that the committee wished the Commission on July 11.

staff,

|
!

Mr, MARTINEz. I don’t want to get ints & long, drawn-out debate
abouttholetter,butifyoulookatthedatesontiulemr,honids
to 4 weeks. It was 3 weeks before the letter was actually received,
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that.

Iwmﬂdukagmntodayifoneﬁﬂm ionérs
ablewhhﬂreontb.mm PVErs |w
xtto%lamhopingthatoneofthﬁmwﬂlbaabbh

ﬂw Alvarez, for your testimony. Wouldm)é;hc

Ax.vmljmtwantedtolay.withmpéctwtﬁi
heanngldon’twnntto—not tx 't into
tweenyoutwo,butmthrupectto sﬁm.,
date is July 2 for this hearing, is addressed 1o the.chaip

aawell,sowehavenotdechnedtoeometothu
Mr. MAasTINEZ. No, I didn’t mean to indicate that.
Mr. Arvarez. OK.

Our next panel oonmtsofollhm Robinson, executive dimctor,‘
lawyers’ committee for civil der law; Nancy Krelter,
search director for the Women

Yourmwments,xftheymwntten,mdmcmvedbyul.wiﬂb;
enteredmtothemoordmthexrenhretylfyou summarize,
agaxn thememberswﬂlbeunderthe&mmuteruleforquestion—

Mr. Robinson, would you like to begin?
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STATEMENT OF WILLIAM ROBINSON, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, -
LAWYERS’ COMMITTEE FOR GIVIL RIGHTS.UNDER LAW, AGF .
COMPANIED BY RICHARD 7. SEYM DIRECTOR; EMPLOY:
MENT PROJECT, AND NANCY: mn&ﬁ%‘

wommmmw A : ,;3
Mr. ROBINBON. sir Chnfmnq, mhﬁ
Myotzumdmmﬁuad%mwm » m% ‘

s—
‘

pes
5
s

that,fmldhkoto,‘tﬁm;-ﬁf' ing :
teshmonylvmﬂdliketowuchonly on ‘parts.of it, becausé
. lengthy testimeor - andlknowthatyoudohaveoghﬁmwﬁﬁﬁ
b . Wﬂn@lwmhm b PR w-;'f ’;%
Statementofhm'cem&tl:olfcy Inthatpo]icy ﬁe DOC wated
t>  that it intends to file suit n every case in which redeefisblé. capme .
wasfougd.andoondhatmha?dnfaﬂed,andtbatm Ading B al, -
crimination is mare worthy tigahqnthan other
disBc:}mmation ting on that t, h:mx ? .in 3
ore com-menting on specific poin MWM ‘
that pohcystatement,theypurposewachwvsthatgoal:inpn}g
having the individual Commissioners penonnlly

"] anderstand fhat normally, th tely dime 00
understan t n y, thete are approxima
g failures of conciliation that occur around ﬁge each year. .
s So, my first comment about this new in that that - S
| oot make Coaly, s that e eihuree o comeien hat
pe viously was the failures tion were yo- .
vmwedbyﬁe pnmuanttopohcytg.;daﬁnuqat.bx_ Commis
. sion and the general counsel, and were rupervised unq Yo o¥

vuﬂv%dastootthelrpuwathowpohm’l‘hué"_ ;
oes not make management sense tb' have.
appointees reviewing each and every failure of contiliation, I might -
add that the lawyers who review those failures of condiliation out
in the field are looking for good ¢ases. That is how they get promot-
ed. That is how they develop a professional repsxtatwh o~ beitk
competentlawyers .

They are not intentionall away good cascs. So it just
doesn’t make sense forthe :{Eoc totryto increase its enforcement
of the statute b appointees look on the junk
hmpofreecteécasesthathadbeenreviswedbyGS—lSlawyen.
That just does not make good management sense.

My opening salvo, then, is to suggest that the EEOC abandon
thatpohcyandratherastabhshanagp priatalatofpﬂont:u,nt

f guidelines and instructions to the field for the implementation
those priorities, and have the Commission then oversee the davel
opment or pursuit of its policies, rather than have it do staff level
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This wculd not be sensible. Many'! ! '
Elantsorfacﬂities,andai;ebest' ﬁ‘gah@lmmg
atmm’ Whethﬂ a w y hmmq 3
be looking for worthwhile systemic cases to'file.- -~ "~ - ° " |
Let me next move to a few comments about EEOCY Pebruary &

E»licy statement on remedies and relief for individual cases of un: -
Some parts of the statement are well tdken. And we com-

mend the agency for making the However, we fear that the
statement, taken as a whole, will hamper the Commission’s effort
to obtain compliance and will so intense racial and sexual disser-
sion in the workplace. - - -~ o
The policy, for example, requires that a victim of discrimination
be given an immediate, unconditional offer of placement in the po
sition denied, even if this means the bumping of an innocent w

employee or male employee. - - |
Hires, this is relief that simply hasn't been authorised by the
oo:aand in‘m ‘opinionwﬂlnotbomadaavaﬂablabythecom&
In in the ‘Stotts case itself, which I°will go into a little :
more in just a few minutes. " v .

The Su eCourtexpreulynotedwiﬁhﬁvorthemuﬂyloinr
court ions de relief in. the form of -bumping. If EEOC
were to pursue this and actually obtain, what they are going to do -
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about it? And, four, the EFOC ought to terminaite )
review of the testing guidelines. o .
['i‘hepreparedstatementofWﬂliamI;.Robiﬁiunwithm;

ments follow:]
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402 US. 1, 18-21
895 US. 225 (
int;bd to constrain
“4o make
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HR. 1746, 118 Rac. at 7168("1
o 15‘9 F.2d 415, 486-87 (Tth
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INCONSITENY
CONTROLLING CASELAW, AND SHOULD CONCENRATE ON ENFORCING THE LAW

Under Chairman Thomas, the EEOC seems wa‘mmm )
ture from universally accepted, controlling caselaw in Viianditsre
quirements. For example: © e
(&1% Pro:e:wum&n&% F.R !ffrmth; 2ijp * expressly ot
gmna lhhmwi&mmco?&maﬁpumm.m

, a oc ational requirement, ox ~ther chjective prac-
tice which disqualifies a umber of blaces

disproportionately large n of > Tor members of
other minori ups, or women) must be shown by the em %0 be job related,
?emmﬁmtmuhhwumm&aMWm&mm
ine asks: .
Whether the holding in Grigge has “been éroded by Stotts?”’
10 The Uniform Guidelines are the joint effort of the EEOC, the t of Justics, the
OMceomenoann-gmn mﬁ-mdw.mm of the Treas-
ury. They are sct forth at 29 C.F.R. § 1607.1 (1986).
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Whether etployers should have the benefit of a “omtm““ﬁi%' Tove 2
W U T A PE:
Whether the EROC's testing i 'shiould be cut lodiss e the'jid -
the exemption for tests in § 7 the statute, 42U8.C.

the practice he or she is ¢
to be when the lead | "of the hgrsicy dac

ly accepted forms poofandptwjdulﬂihap tidance beg

(e) Chairman Thomas has i v. Dok Pl O

ex&nddundmupﬂhd”.h%%’b@' .

of common laborer.i! Howsver, the  pane itsel g

Techniclan, X
the decision of the district court, 1
_(f_)C::l.nmi-ioerebbhuahow .

P Bl
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mMMhhMAMhAMMO}_
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wmunmumm"umu'nmw‘yna
upon and make reference o professional stainBards of Siet ¥illl

PURY
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2 New York Times, December 3, 1984, pp. 1, B16.
11 Washington Post, December 4, 1984, p. A13.
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{Froms the Washington Pust, July 9, 1985}

Desrrr CLam-Acrion Dounrs, EEOC Prusass Sxans Bias Case
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though Soars settled that suit, it has allowed.the sex discrimination shangie W+ -
on. v - "' P
They don't want to settle,” ssid an EEOC official. “They want to win sod they
' m&-twmmmmg};nﬂnhdn’w" ative Vplnmz g rhat: -t 1
mmmmm&mmwﬁz%‘ b fovgur vy
*“They-are nm&?ﬁmm ,w.'& o & plemde i

2 years.
Comprl:ganta and employers weid
mon ra was ; i
cilitated prompt settlements and avoided invegtigations ¢

which are burdensome for perties, emplayeri‘and the | i
" Agency. Equal opportunity advocates, complainants, most re- -
sﬁnndti ents with whom we dealt viewed this system as fair and axpe-
Oous. - .. N 2t
However, during the current administration,
has declir od mﬁmlly. In fiscal year 1984, !enchmﬂmn W percent
of all nev. harges filed resulted in some type of settlement. At the
point that Reagan appointees took omthei\gmy,itm 48 per-
cent of all new filed that were settled. Currently over 46
percent ui all new ¢ filed are determined “no cause,” com-
paredwithonly29pem,°ntﬁled4yeauago.lnnddiﬁon,itm
takes an average of over 6 months to process one i ual
compared to between 8 and 6 months in the last ryear of
Carter administra ‘ ‘ SINEE

tion. . :
This administration’s lack of commitment to stm enfoféement
i can also be seen in its litigation record. As of the half of fiscal
. year 1985, 40.8 tpewent, nearly 41 t fewer cases were filed in
[ court than in fiscal year 1981. This year only 91 cases were ap- %
proved by the Commission for litigation, a decrease of 50 percent .
i on an annual basis compared to fiscal year 1981. .
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the /e |
agm‘l:;ttneuseofmﬁlﬁuldilpuitiuinmingdimmmﬁm‘
cases, both the new litigati mdremodnlq&oﬁcipforthe
focus only on indivi victims. And the ective and ly ac-

cepted remedy of goals and timetables for filling future yacancies

been completely omitted from either of these policies. -~ -
i omas has stated that he doss not bé that class -
action suits constitute the most important deterrent to discrimina- -

tion. It should not be n
discrimination is systemi and there is a need for programs to
rengﬁthesepractweatlutaffecthmenumbenofwomenandmi—
nori . ‘

We know that the expanded opportunities womea and .ainorities
haveachievedinthepastdecademprimarﬂytheruultofaction
agairst systemic forms of discrimination, not from tackling dis-
crimination one charge by one charge. We also fesl we must . ym- .
ment on the EEOC’s recent decision in the area of sex-based wage
discrimination, because we feel this is also a new-policy pronounce-
ment. '




the amount of money employery ax
partlyonwhatothorémpl :g‘
pmhcu,whoholdsthejohawold ;

be'l%d'market is gim

toncpractwo.Andltunotan
ractices that assign lower salaries to’

women. The Commission failed o wiﬂ:thanqmu't
;etttllntxlg%rﬁctwuinhghtofthadispiﬂtimmﬂgfy
y title
Furt.hermore,mallthepnbhcrelaﬁml%dw
nouncement of the Commission’s decision in
Chmrm;fanthe%omwnomﬁonwham ; )
ment case; is, extensive pational :segregation ¢
wasevlldeptm_them t’-mrkfomifthoeuew
properly in case deserved more o
mentfrommlmwadxtwmeduawhich )
ty%:t:ndommontofthest:fw&.quo

tistical monitoring Emclperfomm
workmthmhmsohexandmadimminamindm
o eeonsibitites. Yo those of us 1o the "I?umw
mer.
clockhasbeenturnedhlcktothopm-li)&por.odwhmitm%
tuallyuseleutoadvuevxcﬁmtoupoctmmfmqﬂn
F t{h;usgtuamn:g:tbe t policy changes have
or m recen
tone, but are not likely to produce rlﬁ W
eﬁ‘ectxveandupaed&r proeemngforindividuahthttflvﬂa-”
signed to produce settlement.ltneedlanoctinﬁ'olnIIlM*
combatsystemwducﬁmination,acharand
wttad real s m:dtﬁmhu;loyvg'entoppmmty é
mitted to progress equal em
Women Employed looks forward to working with this committu
tnachxevethoaegoals,andweappreciatehavmgﬂwopportunitngs

express these views.
[The prepared statement of Nancy Kreiter follows:]

?
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My name is Nancy Kreiter; I am the Ressarch Digector,of Women Employed. We
h%ﬁh%‘h@%mﬁ&omﬂa%dﬂn
%wm«ww . e - v
» owetztﬂum wiit be evaluated in ¥ the EROCAS ‘cur

. know, Womin Runiloyett hes: o8

R T — 17 n 8
Tite VI cnly (parcent) 1Y) 1 87 ™
No-cause cabe—overall (percent) %4 qs N1 v
Time lopse (menths) 5963 -l 2-3-4 _q

1 First bl owly. z

Sewrce: EEOC dlovict offios reports. .

EEOC—ENFORCEMENT STATISTICS |

ol yr—

! L I T
Total closures (ot including beckiog procesaing).......... NA 31616 54253 51008 60,340 54408
Settioment rate—overall (parcent) ......................... 140 Qo 3.1 34 83 A7
Tile V¥ only (percent) 4.2 7 ®7 k71X 182
No-come rate—overall (percomt) ........ocercerocore. 390 22 3.2 39 “s L 1]
Tie VN only (percen:) 20 an 53 MY
$1400 33400 $4600 S4800 S5  $523
Time apse (months)........ ... i % 365 -8 5494 43712 5043
Rapid cherge processing ..., 5 54 43 59
i . ] 1 [ Y J—
L J—— s “u | ) S

Backiog 1ORBONg . . . 10000 365 NB M e
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througiJul 12, hxchwouldeerhinlybe
y w >l
would most likely exceed those that ware : e

I wondered wgether you have noted that trend in ingrease, or -
area;vg?talking about our present problem or past problem in that

Krerrer, Are you speaking of the cases recommended to the -,

general counsel?

Mr. Jerrorps. Right. :

Ms. KrarTER. the first—

Mr. Jerroros. The district office of the general cous.-al. *
Ms.Knmn.Theﬁrstthreequartersoftheﬁscalyoarvenus
the first half. :
Mr. Jerrorps. That'’s correct. ‘
Ms. Krurres. Let me just say you obviously are privy to informa-
tion t:at has not been released to public organizations under Froe-
domofInformationAct:equests.E’hw‘ huboenanmcdlﬁprob-

lem with this administration for our i 'who'

Under this administration we have had to go to court to get sta-
tistics. So the latest statistics w!\ichlhaveneeivadon—m!:ﬂm

was cove the first half. i also received, shortly before walking
out of my office to come t, Washi more current statistics on




o2 s v et s Yaahe 2.

Is he talking about files or.approvais? .
Mr. Jxrvorps. We are talking about approvals, suits that

are ap-
L3

Ju?:gment cases? 1 mean the no;cause was rendered
such that there is a bias or | or is this purely a statistical
difference which may be created by moroenthulfuﬂc. less enthusi:

astic people in the field or whatever.
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Mr. ,
Segnour could share just brieily. -
r. MARTINEZ. The time ofthegentlemanhuexpired,putgo
Mr.'Smova.Thiaeonoemsacuethatwsﬁledinmurtremt-

ly in a Southern State. I won’t mention the name of the respondent
grtl;epamesofﬂ:echargingpartiu,buttheexppﬁemistmlya
orrifying one g .
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statement. The company did allow some to flle a) Tor1ig,
butul in, it is a rele much lower than the figures that'ths aséa
would suggest.

The position of the EEOC on that question was if did not ill
out an application form, their r’ghts were not vi under thle.
VII so the discriminatory to give out the form immunizes-
the employer from reach under that area. ’
1 was then asked the following question about acme of the com-
plaints that we have inside the p%mt. Sample complaint: a hlack
employee was assaulted by a supervisor. There is ons supsrviscr at

the plant that routinely calls black employees wor undwm f
%g:lmlaion on the production linel"‘ldmnb [delgz],” or ‘

The n in charge of this investigation for the EEOC said to  °
me, “How are we supposed to investigate something like that?’ I
asked him whether he considered going out to the plant and talk-
ing with the people who work on the production line; taking a look
inside employee folders and seeing this kind of information. It
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ca:ne as news to him that Jhat kind of effort might be ¢~'led for.
That’s why e consider this a h i .
And I submit that there may be a i the local

EEOC office as o the value of statistics. But when you have com-
missioner, after commissioner, after commissioner saying, “We dis-
approve of the use of statistics,” things like the Washington Post
article a couple of days ago about the case is attached to our
testimony. You have to expect thav there is goir.g to be a pull-back
ir. local offices.

They cannot enforce the law when they are doing this. Thy
can’t have any meaningful increase in ingfu! cases whil.
they have these kinds [ confusion while they are a i
charyes in this manner. ‘hank you.
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er MARTINEZ. Wouldyoustateyournambagamforthomeord,g
please? ¢ F

. Krurer. Well, it exmted for womeni. (
and the evolution of it came when the
was transferred from the Department |
groups advocates, of course, Were
strong enforcement, and at our t
tion an advuory
up that met on a quarherl"
gnforexx::x&a x:mtters, or whatavar g
00T, was a regular «
Now I don’t think it mml establishedln meordi,
ftwusometlungthatshepusomllyputhsrhandﬂmped .

a
p?ir Hmnv No; know that existed for women.
Ms. KrerTER. rfgt.

Mr. Henry. D; 1tenstforothermaadunngtheCarteradmin-
istration, for exam}?

Mr. RosineoN. Not that I know of. Butthmwuam
informal commuication and discussion d
much more than in recent years, both and
civil rights organizations and business organizatio ; and lo

that vnthout havi t;e formal v
otherthanwome mbloamount ofmp 5
Mr. HENry. Andabreakdownof nnientiouuamult:fnt ;
makes your job not only harder, butallqtheil:m Andltmi(ht g
be important i« them to recognize x
Mr. RoBINSON. Iwouldme thatisindnutheme.andl 2
would be perfectly happy to our assessment of things like the
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twopohcystatemmtawehavedmmuedthmn!omingwithtﬁem

before wegettoanoverught beariug

y Mr: Hengy. Thank you. L C
Mr. MagTiNEZ. Thank you, Mr. H ' M
. Ibaveonequeetimthstlwantymbotbwrupondtojﬁﬁda
3 little inconsidtency in policies between two different .
- and it comes about because-of the £ -ciise. ] f
i
3
; strong enforcementsothatyou ’ o
5 Lb.lu&ntl}i;emmfomment..&ndwhat
L. .no, 1 mean that is not the way ] want
. Andqmtefmnklywewereabsoutelyappalledat
: within the policy statement.
- MrRonmsoNYes,Ieert.amlyagroethhN

tabhlcy s}ate;::%:xlmts any reference tq the use il
es of W wotild suggest, inappror-iate, It ah
the use of those remedies as well and phir,iG lein |
Stotts by not includmg goals and lei’ as zart of yoff :
remedy where there is a seniori tysystem.'l‘hat
more mportant than a superficially get tough ronceriting

bump roncirriing

. Well, thank you forshanngyouxvimwiﬂa 3
us. We apprecmte it, and we ookbt%t:vard to communicating with ;§
you again. Thereeordwdlbeleﬁopentoaweptthemformahon

g
i

R

| that you wanted to provide ue wi -

| Ms. Krxrres. Thank you.

| MrMnrmnz.Thenextpanel‘comistsofWayneCancio 5
sor of peychol ?y University of Colorado, American Psycho o%ml
Aasoclatxcn an

Be Schneider, eesor f
versity on Maryhn%enm Psychopmf ] ml ogy
Cascio will begin. Did I pronounce that right'

STATEMENTS OF WAYNE CASCI0, PRO. R OF PSYCBOLO(.Y.
UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO, AMERI PSYCHOLOGICAL AS-.
SOCIATION AND BENJAMIN SCHNEIDER, PROFESSOR OF PSY-
CHOLOGY, UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND, AMERICAN PSYCHO- ‘
LOGICAL ASSQCIATION, A PANEL ”"
Mr. Cascio. Cascio,

Mr. Chairman and):a:mbers of the commit‘ee, I am pleased to
tes\.fy today on the subject of the uniform guidelinas on employee

N el
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positions. First let’s take d

donment of theongmform lGuid]mel Les receives vlrbﬁ
among profeesi ogists
ofempnoymentpractioopriortotbepublicaﬁomofg,
suggests that if compliance with the .
al standards is left to the discr:tion of that many
choose not to comply. And this would represent a step backwards -
with to employment o ty. |
Second, precedents that are in case law that is based
vpon the 1978 Uniform Guidelines will take on a t char .
acterandthiswinmakeitéﬁmltfor-hhaq\mtou- .
ﬂeammmntuimﬁﬁcﬁnﬁmmmom&mﬁm

4.

of the guidelines as is_Some ogists feel Uniform |
Guidelines should be retained as ]
They feel this way because they recognize that revision is both 2 “_

then revision might actually retard the progrees of equal employ-
meBn;ts _?portunity.
1

es, they argue that the present Utiform. Guidelines do
allow for mocification of their requirements based on subsequent
research findings. And I would like to t out that tlse introduc-

tion to section 14 of the Uniform that riothing in .
these guidelines is intended to preclude the ov.aent and use of

4
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other professionally accepted techniques with respect to the valide:
tion of selection procedures. o Ty
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follows, and that is. as they are presently written, the trsuw}th“

difficult for employers to com with the
mtsoﬁbemﬁdelin&. - ad .

Now the poing .outthi‘ult.ratnpu,“ ie orlugpst. pe ﬂé&

-

ust like $o talk-about each: 3
2 40 talk about, oacy e

e

S
©

e

many gﬁwycaﬁﬁ»?,gi

they don’t hav 1 the numbers- WMW
roduce reliable statistical results. So then they are with:tive -
ghoice content or construct ity. : L. o -

. Now content validiotgiyaa it is

i

3t LIS
5

’

P O
L. §
R
Bt

#:

! So in shors, if the selection procedure focuses rk:pa %
then content validity i approprm,butifit.focmumm
m,mmlmmntmwnmmwm,Mdm
[ vigion argue that even work products mmo‘?mdetormiud
wa:rkproceuulikennswn;to So webaginxﬂtotl;!:

mental processes, the U ‘Guidelines
terprettt:emasoommu,m
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vocates of yevision argue that the net result is thist thetd is almost
no way for -an {0 comply with the “waliletion-sequire.
i< » ments of the ineg for every i

lm . L » IV . "_ e
&ell, since publication in 1978 of the Uniform Guideline there
bave been three very well-controlled studies that examined the va-
iidity, the fairness, and the feesibili ofactunlzmin&.d:rmﬂm
in practice, alternatives to stan pe tests. In all three studi-e,
there was no evidence that any alternatives met the criterion of
having equal validity with less adverse impact. So this kind of evi-
dence suggests that the requirement that employers continued to




L e

eeamhforequaﬂyvaﬁdilhrnaﬁwaodecﬁonm g
mixﬂyregug:edundergQIQSguideﬁnuhw; ‘
would be-pleased to provide additions) informétion or answes :
any questions that you might have. - ‘ -

Guidelines will take on a permanent character. This will it diffieult for su!
Guent case law to reflect more recent scientific findings. .

. :;
RETENTION e

&m:mwfeﬂw&ymu%mwu%-i ;
They way because recogniss revision is a political as ma

scientific prucess. If revision results in & wenikening of the a8
stacogthening of them bagsed on repearch findings and rulings, thenre- -

M&Mmtuﬁmg require- %
meits, on ressarch findings. Introduction to Section-14 of the
"] aiform Guidelines states: “Nothing in these guidelines is to the -
Ge mlopment and use of other professionslly acceptable techniques respect to e
validation of selection » |

Advocates of revision frequently cite two from ressarch conducted after
mlmsz(lzwtmdmw&anmmwmu ire

Ma “ .,

mentthntonfploymeonductlwdhld‘“uﬁlmu"fortb.mh &
sary; and (2) tests demonstrated to be valid predictors of job inneom -
ployment situation will, in all likelthood, be valid in other omployment sits- -
aﬁommtum%ywnmhmmmmww
case studies of the ty of employment tests are therfore and unnecey i
sary.
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portable.

No. 2, content validity: r: in bui X
into know , skills and ties—in our , KBA's—pe-
uired to o:majobindicateathatwideranceug‘:lmm
ures, including but not only job sample teets, cen. Mmu—
sessing job appli tn;thatu,therem‘auﬂatyof‘ ys to assees

the extent to which applicants the KSA’s necesssry for «of-
fective performance, and these mdmuhﬁm of jobs thﬁre-

i A’s [Te fhe job, simulations that require applican
ik N ol v e

to
be rmed, paper and ¢ tests
that assess the cognitive skig't.fl‘:nt Jobs‘l‘lﬂy requ&umwnt,
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my field since 1978 make the current uniform guidelines
out of date. We thus themboomﬂitteehuonlytwo_dtomﬂ-

tives theﬁ:tureofthennif(mn

revige them to.
take advantage of contemporary ptactice,d'dmp-

them in favor of a essional prattices

In either case, forI-O chj:.holwy.ulnmdurlier.
will revise its principles. evnlldo nartofaconﬁnuinc
educational service to our members, %tham wil

e

Thank you orthiaopportunitytotemfylwouldbehappyto ‘

answer any questions you have.
Mr. MarTINEZ. Thank you
Dr. Cascio, in urtutimonyyou stated that the current section
14oftheumformguide almdypmduavohiclowmdude
the devel ment and use of other professionally acceptab

ueswi thevalidatlonofnloctionprocadum
mqwe need to them or remove them? Why
-80
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whether or not different péople in' different

perform differently on job relevant mehtal
ance test o TR . -

I think there is less evidence fur the latter condition thahfor the
forraer condition. - ooy - :

L. MarTiNez. How about criterion -

M:. Scanzmer. ’'m sorry, I don’t understand the question, sir.

Mr. MarTingz. OK, let mé go on to a different one, then. .

In this last sentence on 8- you state the content in a meas
ure needs {0 assess the kn skills, abilities required for job
performance, not the exact task viors the job demand. -

Can you explain why not? ERE '

Mr.ggl-mmmYes,uir;fmquentlyjobsrequh'eeertainkindsof
skills and abilities and we can assess those withcut having the
phsyical representation of the job. We make a di jon between
something we call psychological fidelity and phyrical fidelity. And
the current em hnsiaineonuntvali_duﬁonand-l.hadevdopmentqf
aelecﬁonpmwfumbypmfeaionahintofocuuonthepoycholop-
cal rather than the physical fidelity.

There, in that case, we no longer need to actually develop physi-
Ch. apresentationsof:i'fh“ .

Mr. MArTINEZ. W ,'thankyouvarymuch.bothofwufor
coming and giving us the advantage of your expertise. We are
going to make a couple of announcements, then we will adjouin.

!
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ty and job perform: . :
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that b rupoﬁbﬂitydﬂncu.mﬁhr" orotgh

thoa» with whom Tanged
Edmhmmhbm;ubmwhmw

'htl:oinwwmmﬁuwm Gnmi-hn
mittee, we would like assurance the' the Commibision will not

sions to the Uniform Guidelines on Employes Selection

wittee has had an tane to review the
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